## St. Paul's Episcopal Church Vestry Meeting Minutes Highlights

The following are highlights of the August 24, 2016, Vestry meeting minutes.

The pledges remain on budget through the summer months.

Sally Dudley reported on her recent training at "Project Resource" in Atlanta, a stewardship and membership conference led by Charles LaFord. The churches from our diocese will begin to enact the program over the next year.

The 2016 stewardship campaign will be led this year by Lee and Linda Bettis. The campaign will be called, "Faithful Stewards of God's Bounty." October 2 will be Stewardship Sunday. The goal for this year is \$2.1 million.

New items being purchased for the chapel by the Ecclesiastical Arts Committee include a baptismal font, two flower stands, a lectern and a candle shelf.

The Preschool Playground Committee hopes to raise \$60,000 to be used for the new children's playground. Construction will begin shortly.

The two new delegates to the Diocesan Convention are Ruth Prongay and Bill Goodson. Alternates are Deb Howard and Bill Wells. All these individuals will serve a three-year term. Lee Bettis will serve as an alternate for a one-year term.